
EXECUTIVE OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT 
OFFICE OF MANAGEMENT AND BUDGET 

WASHINGTON,  D .C .  20503  

June 17, 2021 

MEMORANDUM FOR MICHAEL S. REGAN 
ADMINISTRATOR 
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

FROM: Sharon I. Block 
 Acting Administrator 
Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs 

SUBJECT: E.O. 12866 Review of U. S. Environmental Protection Agency 
(EPA) Integrated Risk Information System (IRIS) Assessments 

Pursuant to section 3 of Executive Order 13992 of January 20, 2021 (Revocation of 
Certain Executive Orders Concerning Federal Regulation), which revoked Executive 
Order 13891 of October 9, 2019 (Promoting the Rule of Law Through Improved Agency 
Guidance Documents), the Office of Information and Regulatory Affairs (OIRA) is 
rescinding a memorandum dated January 8, 2020 from OIRA Administrator Paul J. Ray 
to the EPA Administrator Andrew R. Wheeler (E.O. 12866 Review of U.S. 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Integrated Risk Information System (IRIS) 
Assessments). 
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